AUGUST 11, 2025 MONTHLY TOWN BOARD MEETING FOR TOWN OF FRANKLIN

The August monthly meeting for the Town of Franklin was called to order at 6:55 pm by Chairman Wesely following the Pledge of
Allegiance.

Officers present: Dave Wesely, Katie Duckart, Dusty Smidle Sandy Smidle, & Suzi Sevcik
Supervisor Duckart moved to approve agenda. Supervisor Smidle seconded the motion, motion approved.

Supervisor Duckart moved to accept the minutes from the July Town Board meeting. Supervisor Smidle seconded the motion.
Motion approved.

Treasurer’s Report, which shows a balance of $353,118.84

Zoning administrator Suzi Sevcik noted there were two building permit issued for a solar array and remodel.

County Supervisor Scott Browne reported on the plans for County Highway Shops and updates to the bathrooms at Bruemmer Park.
EMR — There were two calls last month and new member completed training.

Road Work

e Scott Construction Road Work has begun, and shortly after Drumm Rd was paved, it was damaged by someone doing
burnouts. Scotts went back to repair & it was damaged again. The Sheriff’s dept was notified for extra patrols.

Chairman Wesely moved to approve the Kewaunee Co Haz Mat Resolution, Supervisor Duckart seconded the motion, motion
carried.

Chairman Wesely moved to approve the Conditional Use Permit for Nathan Sekora to build a single family residence following the
Planning Commission’s recommendation. Supervisor Duckart seconded the motion. Motion approved.

Quarry update

e Chairman Wesley gave an update, RE Lee’s survey of LKB pit shows that most of the southern half is at depth deeper than
774’. LKB has been invited to the meeting, they weren’t present. They’ve been notified of the results verbally and will be
invited to the September Town Board Meeting to address it.

e Supervisor Duckart will research Ordinance updates to include all Pits that receive Permits to obtain Conditional Use
Permits.

LRIP/AGRIP — Collegiate Road should qualify for LRIP — Supervisor Smidle will research the process to apply for funding and fill out
the application process. Pribyl Rd should qualify for AGRIP, Supervisor Duckart will research the process to apply for funding and fill
out the application process.

Clerk Sevcik presented a new zoning form to replace the Conditional Use Permit, Rezone and Land Division down to a single form
instead of three separate ones. After discussion, Chairman Wesely moved to approve the new form, Supervisor Duckart seconded
the motion. Motion Carried.

Town Hall Cleaning — Currently being done by 1-2 individuals, after discussion a schedule will be made to include all board members.
Town Disbursements were discussed, approved and paid.

Our next monthly meeting will be September 8, 2025 at the Franklin Town Hall at 7:00 pm.
There being no further discussion, the Town Board meeting was adjourned at 7:55 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Suzi Sevcik Town Clerk



